
		June 29, 2022

The United Church of Canada
Shining Waters Regional Council
	

Minutes of a meeting of the
Social and Ecological Justice Commission
Tuesday, January 21, 2025 

The Social and Ecological Justice Commission will encourage, support, and initiate justice work within Shining Waters Regional Council, viewing and acting on issues through the lenses of racial, social, ecological justice and economic equality.

The Social and Ecological Justice Commission of Shining Waters Regional Council met on January 21, 2025 via Zoom. The meeting began at 1:00 p.m. 

Members Present: Susan Eagle (Chairperson), Lois Brown, Alexa Gilmour, Jennifer (Jay) Gordon, Don Ford, Irene Green
Staff: Shawn Redden, Kim Uyede-Kai
Regrets: Celio de Andrade Santos
Guests: Rev. Jeffery Dale (College Street United)

Welcome
The chairperson constituted the meeting and welcomed everyone. Irene Green offered an acknowledgement of the land, offered an opening reading from Embers by Richard Wagamese, a reflection and prayer. Susan acknowledged our commitment to being a safe place for all.

There was a time of check-in.

Quorum
The chairperson declared that there was quorum present. 

Agenda
MOTION by Irene Green/Alexa Gilmour			SW-SEJC-2025-01-21-1
That the agenda be approved as circulated. 
MOTION	CARRIED

Minutes
MOTION by Don Ford/Irene Green				SW-SEJC-2025-01-21-2
That the Minutes of the meeting of the Shining Waters Social and Ecological Justice Commission held November 19, 2024 be approved as circulated. 
MOTION	CARRIED

Order of the Day: Staff report: Kim Uyede-Kai
Kim updated the commission on her work in relation to Right Relations and Anti-racism.
· Right Relations Subcommittee 
Living into Right Relations Circle
Laura Robinson, a sports and gender journalist, has offered to do a Zoom session with the right relations circle. She wrote Niigaanibatowaad: FrontRunners, a two-act play then a film about ten Indigenous young men from a residential school who ran the torch for the 1967 Pan American games but were not allowed the carry the torch into the Winnipeg stadium. SEJC members are welcome to attend when a date is set.
· Anti-Racism Subcommittee  
As part of her work with anti-racism Kim provided a webinar with the Pastoral Relations Commission and with congregations who are in the search and call process and interviewing racialized candidates. 

Business Arising from Minutes and Updates
· Revision of GLI letter – Still in process. Susan, Irene and Shawn will follow-up on this.
· President’s letter re: Highway 413 – final copy (Appendix 1) No response received from recipients to date.  
· Microgrant re: plant ware device: As per approval of Commission at last meeting, the Ecological Sub-committee approved an Ecological Micro-grant of $400 to Temperanceville United Church for the purchase of a plantwave device for their ecological project. The grant will be from the 2025 budget. We are still waiting to receive the contact for details to issue a cheque. 
· [bookmark: _Hlk188445946]Contagious Hope: Church X (Alexa) Report with update is attached (Appendix 2) Shawn confirmed that the $3600 in support was issued to TUCC in December.
· Letter to Premier re: encampments and notwithstanding clause (Appendix 3). No response received to date.
· Advent mailing for Communities of Faith (Daring Justice) was sent on December 5th: https://mailchi.mp/united-church/advent-letter-and-worship-resources?e=ce33294f64
Action: Request Celio to prepare an analysis of the mailchimp distribution of Daring Justice, i.e. the number of persons receiving newsletters, number opened, and other relevant statistics.

Other Business
Microgrants - No grant applications have been received.
· Leading from the Heart (Jay)
· Ecological Justice (Jay)
· Social Justice (Irene)

Correspondence/Requests
· Jeffrey Dale and College Street United GC Proposal re: Harm Reduction      Appendix 4
Jeffery Dale joined the meeting as a guest to present a proposal to General Council for a Harm Reduction Sunday, resources and education. The commission thanked Jeffrey for his work on this issue.
MOTION by Irene Green/Alexa Gilmour			SW-SEJC-2025-01-21-3
that the Social and Ecological Justice Commission endorse this proposal “Harm Reduction Sunday” and agree it should be transmitted to General Council. 
	MOTION 							CARRIED 

Kim Uyede-Kai and Jeffery Dale left the meeting.

· Evelyn McLachlan re: Gambling
Evelyn McLachlan (emaclachlan@bell.net) has requested to speak to the Commission and would like to join the meeting in February. Agreed
Jennifer (Jay) Gordon joined the meeting.

Budget 2025 								Appendix 5
The Commission reviewed the draft budget. Agreement that the Social Justice line be increased to $6000 to accommodate potential expenses for offering the Palestinian Land Exercise. $2000 will remain unbudgeted as “Other” to respond to emerging projects and requests over the year.
MOTION by Don Ford/Jennifer Gordon			SW-SEJC-2025-01-21-4
that the presented draft budget for 2025 be approved as the working budget for the Social and Ecological Justice Commission (approved budget appended to minutes). 
	MOTION 							CARRIED 

Reports from sub-committees: 
· Ecological Subcommittee (Don, Jennifer, Susan)
Proposal for Planet Care (attached)				Appendix 6
Affirmed and agreed with the proposal and for the ecological subcommittee to proceed.  
· Israel / Palestine		
PalNet: PalNet-SW report was received for information.	Appendix 7
Staff – Shawn: Palestine Lane Exercise (PLE). Following the PLE training on October 31st, those in attendance agreed it made sense for PalNet to convene a meeting to consider how to offer the PLE in Shining Waters Region. A sub-group of PalNet including some PalNet members, other interested individuals, and Shawn as Regional Staff are meeting. Shawn will present a proposal to SEJC about how the Region can partner with PalNet to coordinate and offer the PLE to communities of faith as an educational tool once the project is ready to launch. Some budget will be required for expenses. It was agreed that Shawn continue to work with the PLE group.

Shawn reported that Regional Justice staff, General Council Church-in-Mission staff (Wendy Gichuro, Team Lead for Global Partnerships; Beth Baskin, Identity and Mission Network Coordinator; Japhet Ndhlovu, Executive Minister for Church in Mission), Communications (Lori-Ann Livingston, Press and Public Relations Lead), and the Government Relations Officer (Emily Dwyer) continue to meet on a regular basis to discuss the UCC’s continuing response to Palestine and Israel. The staff group has met three times (Oct 3, Dec 9, Jan 15). Discussions include work on the GC44 petitions in light of the adoption of the Principle-based Approach to Justice Work by GC44, and discerning what is needed to support communities of faith and individuals in understanding and responding to the ongoing situation of Palestine and Israel. Forthcoming there will be educational opportunities offered around antisemitism, anti-Palestinian racism, and Christian Zionism.

Review of Proposals from Pal-Net as requested by the Executive	Appendix 8
Susan forwarded three proposals that the Executive received from PalNet-SW. We are asked whether we wish to comment on the proposals.
1. Affirm the imperative of a Palestinian State
MOTION by Lois Brown/Don Ford				SW-SEJC-2025-01-21-5
that the Social and Ecological Justice Commission endorse the proposal and recommend it be forwarded to General Council “with agreement”.
MOTION 							CARRIED 

2. Peace Through Equal Rights in Israel/Palestine
MOTION by Don Ford/Lois Brown				SW-SEJC-2025-01-21-6
that the Social and Ecological Justice Commission endorse the proposal and recommend it be forwarded to General Council “with agreement”.
MOTION 							CARRIED 

3. Calling on Canada to renounce Administrative Detention of Palestinians
This proposal generated conversation about how administrative detention is being carried out, the use of torture, etc. and the commission did not have enough time to consider this proposal. 

Note deferred item: Review of minutes for information about the PalNet network (Shawn). Add to February agenda as there was no time left on the agenda to report. 

Jennifer Gordon left the meeting.

STAFF Report (Shawn)
Shawn’s report on Palestine/Israel shared earlier. There is an event organized by GCO staff Beth Baskin and Emily Dwyer (Government Relations Officer) for individuals and Communities of Faith on advocacy that will be of particular relevance for justice concerns. The event is offered online on ChurchX: “Succeed at Advocacy: Casting a Vision for a Better World”, February 25, 2025, 7-8:30pm ET.

The next issue of Daring Justice will be early February. Items for inclusion include the advocacy event, the Planet Share Care events, and Jay requested the link to the Microgrants be included at the bottom of every Daring Justice.

Reports from sub-committees (continued): 
· Homelessness & Poverty/Income Inequality (Susan, Irene, Alexa) 
GLI Update (Irene)- no update; work on a letter continues.
Homelessness (Susan)
Homelessness: Canadian Alliance to End Homelessness, Oct 29-31 – Susan will prepare a report for the commission.
Refugees (Alexa) - no update.
· ISARC (Susan) ISARC has submitted an application for presentation time with the pre-budget hearings being held by the Ontario Government’s Standing Committee on Finance and Economic Affairs. 
· SJNORC (Alexa, Staff: Shawn) – deferred. 

New Business: None noted.

Next Meeting:  Tuesday, February 18, 2025    Reflection Volunteer: Lois Brown

Closing Prayer and Adjournment 
Susan offered closing words of blessing and the meeting adjourned at 3:30 p.m.
MOTION by 	Don Ford/Lois Brown			SW-SEJC-2025-01-21-7
That the SEJC meeting is adjourned. 
MOTION							CARRIED
APPENDIX #1	Copy of Final Letter from President on Highway 413
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APPENDIX #2: Contagious Hope and Church X Update on Database
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APPENDIX #3	Final Letter - Premier re. Encampments and Notwithstanding Clause

December 6, 2024

The Honourable Doug Ford, M.L.A. Premier of Ontario
Premier's Office
Room 281 Legislative Building, Queen's Park
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1
Email: doug.fordco@pc.ola.org

Dear Premier Ford,

We write to you on behalf of the United Church of Canada for the regional council of Shining Waters which includes all the United Church communities of faith in Toronto GTA and north to Parry Sound.

We have seen a rising population of Ontarians who struggle to survive and now face destitution as they experience evictions and homelessness.

The Ontario Government’s own documents, including a briefing document for Associate Housing Minister Vijay Thanigasalam, suggest that there may be as many as 234,000 homeless people in Ontario. Many of the unhoused find themselves turning to encampments as the last resort for shelter and safety.

We are dismayed that with such an extreme housing shortage, the mayors of some cities and you, the Premier, would contemplate encampment evictions as a solution, or the use of the “Notwithstanding clause” as a means, to make human lives even more miserable. 

Certainly, a focus on the ways and means of dismantling encampments does nothing to solve homelessness or provide shelter and housing for people who are desperate.

Thankfully, many municipal councillors are appalled at the idea of inviting the province to undermine the basic freedoms of Ontarians by intervening in local municipalities to take away rights and freedoms of local citizens. 

We concur with those city councillors who have spoken up to say:
"As individual councillors in our respective municipalities, we know that Ontario municipalities are facing a humanitarian crisis that is affecting all of us…We see it every day in our communities. But no municipality should be above the law and we are sworn to uphold democracy and human rights as councillors."

We call on the Ontario government to work cooperatively with all parties to give the leadership needed to create a humane solution and affordable housing for all Ontario citizens.

Please refocus your efforts to find solutions to create the long-term, safe and affordable housing that can rebuild our communities and once again offer citizens a life of dignity and hope.
Yours Sincerely,

Rev. Tina Conlon
President, Shining Waters Regional Council

cc: 	Marit Stiles, Leader, Official Opposition and Leader, New Democratic Party of Ontario
MStiles-QP@ndp.on.ca
Mike Schreiner, Leader, The Green Party of Ontario	
mschreiner@ola.org
Bonnie Crombie, Leader, The Liberal Party of Ontario 	
bonnie@ontarioliberal.ca


































APPENDIX #4 - Proposal Harm Reduction Sunday

Harm Reduction Sunday (Sunday closest to August 31st – International Overdose Awareness Day) 

Origin: College Street United Church 
1. What is the issue? Why is it important? 
According to Health Canada, from coast to coast, across Canada, 21 people per day died due to a toxic drug overdose. At the same time provincial governments across the country, in particular British Columbia, Alberta, Saskatchewan, Ontario have vowed, or began the process, to close life-saving harm reduction services like safe consumption sites/consumption and treatment services. In 2022, the United Church of Canada’s General Council supported the proposal originated through Shining Waters Regional Council for decriminalization of illicit substances and harm reduction. Since 2022, United Churches across Canada have engaged in Naloxone training, education, and supporting harm reduction advocacy in their local communities. United Church of Canada congregations, rural and urban alike have recognized the value and worth of the lives of people who use drugs. Churches, following the ministry of Christ, have been asking themselves the questions of how best to care for the neighbours, recognizing that harm reduction is a part of this. With vital harm reduction services, such as needle exchange, drug checking, and consumption and treatment services being removed from stigmatized and marginalized communities, we are called as a church to continue to turn our hearts and souls towards support, care, and love.  

2. What is happening now?
Across Canada, government officials have identified consumption and treatment services with stigmatizing language. These public statements have harmed a vulnerable population of people. According to Heath Canada, between March 2020 and August 2024, safe consumption sites/consumption and treatment service sites have reversed 43,566 overdoses with 17,713 of them requiring Naloxone. This is in relationship to the 2,751,716 visits that were made to safe consumption sites/consumption and treatment services from March 2020 to August 2024. 

According to the Canadian Drug Policy Coalition, in 2017 alone the Canadian Government spent 4.8 billion dollars in policing illicit substances. While Insite, a Safe Consumption Site and Harm Reduction Services Provider in Vancouver, British Columbia has saved taxpayers 18 million dollars over ten years through reduction of communicable disease transmission and providing education around harm reduction and safer drug using practices. 

Canada continues to hold the Good Samaritan Drug Overdose Act in its laws, and this must be upheld especially in relation to the harm reduction services that are closing across Canada. The Good Samaritan Act came into law on May 4th, 2017, and stipulates that a person who seeks emergency services to respond to an overdose will be protected under the law against legal retribution for being present on the scene. However, the Good Samaritan Drug Overdose Act does not protect everyone, especially those who may have outstanding warrants, be charged with production and trafficking of controlled substances, or other crimes. 

In 2021, researchers from across Canada surveyed members of the public around the support of harm reduction and discovered that 64 % of Canadians supported harm reduction while 72 % supported Naloxone use/training, and Safe Consumption Services received 55 % support. 
With harm reduction services being supported by a majority of Canadians, provincial governments are making deliberate decisions which are forcing those who engage in illicit substance use into spaces that are unsafe and will most likely lead to further deaths. It is well known that the communities that will most be affected by the removal of harm reduction services across Canada will be Indigenous and racialized communities as the War on Drugs, which has been ongoing for almost 70 years, has been disproportionately targeting racialized people. As such, we as the United Church of Canada find ourselves somewhere living amid these realities wondering, what can we do? 

3. What is the recommendation?
We have crafted three concrete ways in which we should as the United Church of Canada move forward: 
1) Declare the Sunday closest to International Overdose Awareness Day (August 31st) as ‘Harm Reduction Sunday’ in the United Church of Canada. Providing churches with worship resources to assist in leading worship services that are informed, destigmatizing and sensitive to the experiences of those who utilize illicit substances. 

2) To write a letter to the Prime Minister of Canada and the Minister of Health and Addictions supporting harm reduction practices and the Good Samaritan Act, and its potential to be expanded to ensure that anyone experiencing a toxic drug overdose will be supported by emergency services. 

3) To intentionally work with lay and ministry personnel across the country to build training opportunities and education for communities of faiths regarding harm reduction, substance use, and advocacy with people who utilize illicit substances. 

4. Background information:
Health Canada ‘Supervised Consumption Sites’ Information - https://health-infobase.canada.ca/supervised-consumption-sites/
Canadian Drug Policy Coalition ‘Evidence Around Harm Reduction and Public Health-Based Drug Policies - https://www.drugpolicy.ca/resources/evidence/
Public Support for Harm Reduction: A population survey of Canadian adults - https://pmc.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/articles/PMC8133460/

5. How does this proposal help us to live into our church’s commitments on equity?
The reality is each of us, in someway, whether we know it or not, are touched by the toxic drug crisis in this country. Whether it is through a family member or friend, or even just by watching the news, we are all experiencing what has become a painful and dangerous time in the lives of people who desire community, care, and love. Safe Consumption Sites are more than merely places where people engage in safe substance use, they are also places where people seeking treatment are provided with options, where community is built and formed, and where people feel their lives matter. We as a church are called to the equity of ensuring that all we encounter – whether it be passing them by on the street or seeing their story on our television or phone screen, with love and care. 

By intentionally declaring a Harm Reduction Sunday and providing resources for the church to live into this care that we committed ourselves to in 2022, the United Church of Canada is living into the message expressed by God through Jeremiah in 29:11, when God states, “For I know the plans I have for you,” declares the Lord, “plans to prosper you and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future.” We as the church are called to be the space of sanctuary for those who desire hope and a future. Whether people realize it or not, harm reduction does provide hope and as we read in the statistics earlier, safe consumption sites/consumption and treatment services provide a future. Building on one breath and the next, we can as a church look beyond our doors and like the Good Samaritan recognize our role in the care of our neighbour. 

For the body transmitting this proposal to the General Council:
Please select the appropriate option and provide the key discussion points for items being forwarded to the General Council:
□ Agree
□ Disagree without forwarding to the General Council
□ Disagree and forwarding to the General Council
□ Take no action at this time
Comments_____________________________________________________________________

Who will present (by prerecorded video) this proposal on behalf of the transmitting body?
Email contact: Rev. Jeffrey Dale, Minister College Street United Church (revjeffreydale@gmail.com) 

If you have questions regarding this proposal, please send them to: GC45@united-church.ca






















APPENDIX # 5	SEJC 2025 Budget – Approved
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APPENDIX # 6 - Planet Care Share Proposal (Ecological Justice Sub-committee)

Beginning in January 2025, and piloted until May 2025, we propose that the ecological justice sub-commission, with the blessing of the Shining Waters Social and Ecological Justice Commission, host a series of “Planet Care Share” events in an effort to begin to grow an ecological justice network in the region.  For the spring term, these drop-in events would replace the Ecological Justice information webinars hosted over the past few years, but would point to these and other resources on the Shining Waters website: 
https://shiningwatersregionalcouncil.ca/justice/ecological/

Proposal components:
1) Timeline: Planet Care Share Events would be held on Shining Waters zoom the fourth Tuesday of every month, from 7-8:30 pm.  Events would be hosted by members of the Shining Waters Social Justice Commission, with support from regional staff (at least 2 hosts per event).
Advertise in Daring Justice in Jan
Feb 25th (Don), Mar 25th (Jay), Apr 29th (Don), and May 27th (Jay)

2) Event registration would include:
(i) name, 
(ii) contact information, 
(iii) home congregation, 
(iv) open-ended question to determine specific environmental interest or challenge being faced, and 
(v) if we have consent to follow up with them at a later date 
(vi) option to sign up for the Daring Justice newsletter.  

The zoom link would be posted so that drop-in attendance is also possible, but in that case an effort would be made to collect this information by chat during the event.

3) At the introduction to the event (5 min) and repeated at the end of the event (5 min), the following information would be shared:
a. So glad ppl attend; goal to connect the region more with the efforts on the ground; intention is that we are hear to listen to you and your concerns and ideas; ask that ppl help to grow this cooperative network / ecological clusters.
b. $400 Ecological Justice Microgrant information (https://shiningwatersregionalcouncil.ca/justice/social-and-ecological-justice-commission/sejc-microgrants/)
c. Shining Waters Environmental Justice website page, featuring the last two year’s webinars (https://shiningwatersregionalcouncil.ca/justice/ecological/)
d. The Contagious Hope database once/if established; Daring Justice newsletter until then.

4) Following this, we would open the floor to questions and conversations. Have a few prompt questions such as:
a) What ecological justice work they involved in
b) What obstacles arise
c) What an ecological cluster could be useful for
d) What resources they need to continue this important work 
5) Following the “Planet Care Share” drop-in event, we would follow up by sending relevant resources (if they request any), and checking in a month or two later to see how the progress is unfolding.

Resource Requirements:
1) 16 hours of staff support (2 hours / event to set up, distribute zoom links and attend; 10 hours to generate and track registration forms.)
16 hours of volunteer support (2 hours/ event, and 2 hours of follow up with attendees after each event).
2) Shining Waters Zoom account.



APPENDIX #7	 PALNET-SW Report

Report to Social and Ecological Justice Commission of Shining Waters
January, 2025

PalNet SW met on Nov. 16, 2024. There were fifteen members present, and one guest.

UNJPPI National Conference, Toronto, Oct. 1, Nov. 1 -2, 2024
Members found the conference very valuable, especially the leadership of Palestinian people at various times, the opportunity to grieve, and the day-long Palestine Land Exercise in a pre-conference session on Oct. 31. They once again expressed appreciation to SEJC for its financial contribution and noted that both the regions and the national church supported the conference. 

Palestine Land Exercise
Several PalNet members took part in the Palestine Land Exercise session and felt that PalNet could play a role as the “owning” organization for the initiative in Shining Waters. A group interested in the PLE exercise in the Toronto has met twice to evaluate the experience on Oct. 31 and make plans for conducting the exercise in the region. Two individuals (one from PalNet) agreed to chair the Shining Waters group. There is interest in other regions, so it is possible a larger umbrella organization might evolve. 

Letter to the Moderator and General Secretary
Robin Wardlaw sent a letter to the Moderator and General Secretary on behalf of PalNet SW with the following requests:
1. That they request the Government of Canada to speed up the acceptance of Gaza refugees and ask it to adopt a definition of antisemitism that does not criminalize or penalize legitimate criticism of the State of Israel.
2. That the General Council Office offer guidance and education to members and communities of faith on topics related to Palestine and Israel, including antisemitism, Christian Zionism, Islamophobia, and anti-Palestinian racism. 





Proposals to GC 45
Robin Wardlaw was tasked with sending three proposals to Shining Waters executive related to Palestine and Israel on behalf of PalNet SW: 
1. Peace Through Equal Rights in Palestine and Israel
2. Calling on Canada to renounce Administrative Detention of Palestinians
3. Affirm the Imperative of a Palestinian State
Once approved by Shining Waters these proposals will go to General Council for presentation at GC 45 in the summer of 2025. 

Christian Public Witness
Joanne Clarke from Bathurst United Church spoke to the group about her planned action to sit in at the L3 Harris facility in Toronto starting Jan. 8, 2025, one day a week, protesting their supplying of parts for Israeli warplanes that are used by the IDF to kill Palestinians in Gaza and the West Bank. She invited members to join her for some of the time she is undertaking this action. 

Daring Justice
Judi McCallum reported to members that Shawn Redden would be happy to receive copy from them that might be published in Daring Justice. Judi provided contact information for her, and requested they copy Donna Rutz and Celio de Andrade Santos, Jr. PalNet members would love to see more people in Shining Waters subscribe to Daring Justice, and wondered about having a Subscribe button at the bottom of the email when it is delivered (for those for whom the email has been forwarded) and suggested more frequent reminders to people in Shining Waters about the existence of the publication and encouragement to subscribe. 

Respectfully submitted,
Robin Wardlaw (chair) and Judi McCallum (secretary)




















APPENDIX #8 	Three Proposals to General Council 45 from Pal-Net SW

Proposal 1:
Affirm the Imperative of a Palestinian State
Origin: Palestine Network – Shining Waters Region

1. What is the issue? Why is it important? 
We believe all peoples of the world, including Indigenous people, deserve freedom, peace, justice and self-determination, and that our calling as people of faith is to support such rights.

1. What is happening now?
The people of Palestine currently do not enjoy any of these rights and are subject to discrimination, detention, eviction, expulsion, violence and death under the illegal occupation of the State of Israel. A July, 2024 ruling of the International Court of Justice advised the United Nations that a genocide is taking place in Gaza. 

1. What is the recommendation? 
That the 45th General Council affirm our hope for all the people of Israel and Palestine to enjoy freedom, peace, justice, and national self-determination, and affirm our hope for the creation of a Palestinian State, coexisting with the Jewish State of Israel; 
and that in support of these hopes, make them known to the Government of Canada, strongly urging the Government to recognize Palestine as a state and use its influence to help bring about the creation of the State of Palestine in law and on the ground; 
and that it communicate this affirmation and course of action to congregations, encouraging them to study the issue and join it in urging action by Canada.

1. Background information:
The General Assembly of the United Nations has directed all nations of the world to bring pressure to bear on the State of Israel to cease its campaign of destruction in Gaza, and to negotiate a just and peaceful end to its unlawful occupation of Palestinian territory.

1. How does this proposal help us to live into our church’s commitments on equity?
The United Church has long upheld the right of Palestinians to live in peace and dignity. This proposal reaffirms that support and calls on congregations and other communities of faith to add their voices to the call for a just and lasting peace in Palestine and Israel. It builds on the Justice Principles for advocacy work of The United Church of Canada as the foundation of a principle-based approach to Palestine-Israel, namely the principles of anti-oppression; respect for human dignity; full participation and decolonization; and equity, mutuality, respect and reparations.

Proposal 2:
Peace Through Equal Rights in Israel/Palestine     
Origin: Palestine Network – Shining Waters Region

1.	What is the issue? Why is it important? 
The United Church of Canada, trusting in the value and dignity of all as creations of the Holy One, supports equal rights and the rule of law, including international law.

2.	What is happening now?
Palestinians are suffering from over seventy-five years of displacement and expulsion, almost sixty years of illegal occupation by the State of Israel, repeated attacks over the ensuing decades and now well over a year of continuous warfare, detention and starvation against the residents of Gaza and continuing assaults by settlers and Israeli Defence Forces in the West Bank, while thousands of Israelis are mourning the deaths or capture of loved ones on October 7, 2023. Human rights have been, and are being routinely ignored, and existing Israeli law privileges the rights of some over others.

3.	What is the recommendation?
That the 45th General Council condemn and lament that Israeli noncombatants were killed and taken hostage in the Hamas-led attack against Israel on October 7, 2023, and also lament and condemn the scale and scope of the Israeli government’s ensuing military response in Gaza, which resulted in injury and death to many thousands of noncombatants, and in the vast destruction of civil society and infrastructure there; and 

That the 45th General Council condemn the increasing seizure of land and the escalating military and Settler violence and murders of Palestinians living under Israeli military occupation in the West Bank; and 

That the 45th General Council reaffirm its call for the building of a lasting peace between Palestinians and Israelis, with mutually negotiated solutions ending an inherently unjust and unstable military occupation, upholding the principle that no peoples’ right to self-determination should be exercised at the expense of another’s and assuring equal rights, freedom, security, and self-determination for all.

4.	Background information:
The asymmetric nature of the conflict in the Middle East is well-documented. Details about the suffering of different people there can be obtained from United Church global partners Sabeel Ecumenical Liberation Theology Centre in Jerusalem, the Jerusalem Centre for Women, B’Tselem, Wi’am, Defence of Children International – Palestine, and from dozens of peace and human rights organizations working in Israel and Palestine such as Human Rights Watch and Amnesty International. 

5.	How does this proposal help us to live into our church’s commitments on equity?
The United Church has long upheld the right of Palestinians to live in peace and dignity. This proposal reaffirms that support and calls on congregations and other communities of faith to add their voices to the call for a just and lasting peace in Palestine and Israel. This proposal builds on the Justice Principles for advocacy work of The United Church of Canada as the foundation of a principle-based approach to Palestine-Israel, namely the principles of anti-oppression; truth-telling; respect for human dignity; full participation and decolonization; costly and prophetic solidarity; and equity, mutuality, respect and reparations.


Proposal 3:
Calling on Canada to renounce Administrative Detention of Palestinians
Origin: Palestine Network – Shining Waters Region

1.	What is the issue? Why is it important? 
Israel continues to use administrative detention as a provision of its military law to detain thousands of Palestinians (including hundreds of children). The United Church of Canada is strongly committed to human rights and the rule of law, believing Jesus’ sayings about respectful treatment of fellow humans, including “Do unto others as you would have them do unto you,” and that “as you have done it the least of these who are members of my family, you have done it to me” (Matt. 25:40). 

2.	What is happening now?
Many thousands of Palestinians are held in administrative detention by Israel at any given time (see 4., below). It can last for many months with no right of habeus corpus, no access to legal representation, and in the case of children, their parents. Human rights organizations have documented cruel treatment in detention, even including torture. Detention can be shortened if detainees agree to sign a confession. These are often presented in Hebrew to Arabic speakers, with no translation offered.

3.	What is the recommendation?
That the 45th General Council denounce and object to Israel’s use of administrative detention wherein thousands of Palestinians–including children–are held for months without charge, trial, or conviction with no, or extremely limited, access to legal counsel or family visitation; and be it further

That the 45th General Council urge the Canadian government to pressure Israel to end the practice of administrative detention.

4.	Background information:
In a November 8, 2023 update, Amnesty International reported “Horrifying cases of torture and degrading treatment of Palestinian detainees amid spike in arbitrary arrests” in Israel and the Occupied Palestinian Territories. At the end of November, 2023, Human Rights Watch said, “As of November 1, Israeli authorities held nearly 7,000 Palestinians from the occupied territory in detention for alleged security offenses, according to the Israeli human rights organization HaMoked.” B’Tselem, an Israeli human rights organization and United Church of Canada global partner, reported on September 2, 2024 that “At the end of June 2024, the Israel Prison Service was holding 3,340 Palestinians in administrative detention.” All these organizations are widely respected in their reporting of the situation on the ground. 

5.	How does this proposal help us to live into our church’s commitments on equity?
Adoption of this proposal adds the voice of The United Church to the growing number of denominations and organizations denouncing blatant violations of human rights by the State of Israel. This response by the international community will weigh on Israel as a member of the family of nations and help it to understand that its policies and procedures are unacceptable. This proposal builds on the Justice Principles for advocacy work of The United Church of Canada as the foundation of a principle-based approach to Palestine-Israel, namely the principles of anti-oppression; truth-telling; respect for human dignity; and equity, mutuality, respect and reparations.
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‘The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, P.C.. M.P.
Prime Minister of Canada

80 Wellington Street

Ottawa, ON K1A 0A2

lustin trudeau@parlge.ca

‘The Honourable Paty Hajdu
inister of Indigenous Services

House of Commons

Ottawa, ON_K1A 0

patty haidu@parl ac.ca

The Honourable Doug Ford,
MPP. Premier of Ontario
Premiers Office, Room 281
Legislative Building, Queen's Park
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1
Premier@ontario.ca

The Honourable Steven Guilbeault
Minister o the Environment and Climate
Change

House of Commons

Ottawa, ON K1A 0A6

‘Steven Guibeaul@pari geca

Hon. Pierre Poilievre, P.C.. MP.
Leader of the Official Opposition, Canada
House of Commons
Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0A6

Jerre pollievre@parl.c.ca

Marit Stles, MPP.
Leader of the Official Opposition, Ontario
Room 381

Main Legislative Buiding, Queen's Park
‘Toronto, ON M7A 145
MSties-QP@ndp.on.ca

We are witing to express our concern on the subject of Ontario Highway 413, and the
overreaching legislation of EROF 019-9265 Bl 212 - Reducing Gridlock, Saving You Time
‘Act, 2024 - Buiding Highvays Faster Act, 2024; and EROF 019-9213 Highway 413 Act,
curtently under consideration in the Legislature of Ontario. The proposed mega-highway
will destroy thousands of acres of farmiand and hundreds of acres of Greenbelt

If our greenbelts can now be paved to make way for expressways, no forest, fam or
watershed is safe anywhere in Canada. Stopping the 413 is crucial to all of us.

In our view, this legislation is presented without due consideration of the rights of the
Indigenous People of Treaty 13, and specifically of the rights of the Mississaugas of the
Credit, who are parties to Treaty 13.

This legislation effectively strips the Mississaugas of the Credit of their treaty and
constittional ights to engage in meaningful consulation when the govemment considers
a project that il impinge on their lands and rights. Collaborative work on the project has
nottaken place.

Main Offce: 59 Line 4N, Oro-Miedonte, ON, LOL 210 Phone: 416.231.7680/1-800.268. 3781, xt. 2059

Toronto Offce: 963 Pharmacy Ave. Toronto, ON, MIR 2G5 Phone; 416.231.7630/1.800.268-3781, ext. 6145

‘Website: wvwwshiningwatersregionalcouncil.ca
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Under this legislation, Highway 413 is "fast tracked.” Fast tracking is inimical to Free,
Prior, and Informed Consent

Free, Prior, and Informed Consent (FPIC) is an inherent right of Indigenous peoples in
Canada. It describes processes that are free from manipulation or coercion, informed by
adequate and timely information, and occur sufficiently prior to a decision that Indigenous
fights and interests can be incorporated or addressed effectively as part of the decision-
making process. FPIC process ensures that Indigenous communities have the right to
give or withhold consent to proposals that may affect the treaty lands they traditionally
occupy, or othenvise use. As a framework for reconciliation, Article 32 of the United
Nations Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples affims FPIC and provides
guidelines for interactions between nation-states and Indigenous peoples.

According to Mark LaForme, outgoing director of The Department of Consultation of the
Mississaugas of the Credit, "We never gave up the opportunity to sustain ourselves from
these lands. We never gave up the waters in our treaty lands.” LaForme said. "[Highway
413] s going to severely impact and destroy Mississaugas of the Credit's harvesting
cultural treaty and other Aboriginal fights on our treaty lands.”

‘These comments of Mr. LaForme underiine the substantial violation of the rights of the.
Mississaugas of the Credit that will result from this legislation.

We ask the Province of Ontario to withdraw the legislation. We ask the federal
government, as guarantor of the rights of Indigenous Peoples and full supporter of the
United Nations Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples, to assure the protection
of those rights.

Yours Sincerely,
Vo, Gl Corlon

(Rev,) Maria Christina Conlon
President

Shining Waters Regional Council
‘The United Church of Canada
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For: Ecological Social Justice Commission
Date: January 21%, 2025 Meeting
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Project Update:

After the commission approved the funding for the Event Database extraction
tool, ChurchX hired a developer. He began the work in early January and has
made great progress, especially with getiing social and ecological justice events
from websites that host events.

The Developer is now working on extracting event listings from any generic
webpage advertising events. This is a bit tricky because this kind of data is what
we call ‘unstructured." When a human being looks at a page advertising an
event it's pretty easy for us recognize different types of information like title,
description, date, location, and so forth. This is done with clues like layout and
typography and just our ability to recognize what looks like a date and what
looks ke a title. For computers this is harder, but this is a good use-case of the
use of Al The Developed hopes to complete this work this week.

The current schedule has him completing the first phase of work by end of next
week 5o we can start testing it. There are usually a few bugs to work out after
that, but we hope this event database could be ready to use and promote in the
‘spring by the Region, the United Church Foundation and Contagious Hope.

Engaging faith in justice, equity and sustainability

info@contagioushope.ca | contagioushope.ca
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Social and Ecological Justice Commission
2025 Budget: $35,000

Item (sub-category items incl. in main budget line)
Climate/Ecological Justice

Social Justice
Housing/Poverty/Income Inequality
Anti-Racism

Palestine/Israel

Living into Right Relations

Microgrants

Ecologicial Justice ($400 each x 6 grants)
Social Justice ($400 each x 6 grants)
Leading from the Heart (Youth)($500 each)
Publicity

Commission Meetings
Travel

Hospitality

External Meetings and Event Registrations

Individuals attending events on behalf of the
Commission or representing SEIC

Network Memberships

SINOR (Social Justice Network Ontario Regions)
Other

Other (Emerging Projects / Requests)

TOTAL BUDGET

Sub-category Budget

$5,000

$6,000

$5,000

$8,500
$2,400
$2,400
$3,000
$700

$2,500

$3,000

$3,000
$1,000
$2,000

$2,000

$35,000




